










































































36,000,000 feet of lumber the same year. Lath and shingles
were also among the products of the mills. In the fall of
1873 a test run of utmost capacity of the mill at Peshtigo
Harbor, which had a rated capacity of 350,000 feet in twelve
hours, was made. In eleven hours 365,000 fect of lumber
were sawed.

In addition to lumber, lath, and shingles, the company
manufactured in its large woodenware plant wooden pails,
broom handles, clothes pins, and other articles. Because
of general over-production and inadequate transportation
facilities in the sixties, the company did not realize profits
on this phase of its activitics. The tragic fire of 1871
destroyed the entire plant, and the woodenware factory was
not rebuilt.

Before railroad facilities had been extended to Pesh-
tigo in 1871, it had been necessary to ship the products by
water to the company’s yards at Chicago. A barge line was
established by Isaac Stephenson in 1867. The tug, " Admiral
D. D. Porter,” was used to tow two old barges which were
loaded with lumber, shingles, and lath. At the Harbor mill
it was necessary to construct a harbor. This was done by
driving piles into the water and filling the intervening spaces
between the piles and the shore with slabs, edgings, and
sawdust from the mill. The depth of the water at the harbor
when work had been completed was fourteen feet.

When the work was completed, ships were loaded
directly at the docks without the necessity of first loading
onto scows, and then transferring the load to the larger
vessels. By 1882 the company had a powerful tug and six
barges. Each tow transported one million feet of lumber
with a total of 8,000,000 feet carried in a month.

At the end of the sawing season of 1895 work at the
Harbor mill was discontinued. The mill had been in opera-
tion every sawing season since the spring of 1868, operating
day and night shifts for a number of years. Part of the mill
machinery was installed in the plant at the village of Pesh-
tigo. The remaining plant of the company at Peshtigo was
enlarged to an annual capacity of 25,000,000 to 30,000,000
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Members in the News

Alvin Barden, Eagle River, was appointed executive
director of the Wisconsin Forest Productivity Council,
a coalition of public and private groups interested in
improving the productivity of the state’s non-industrial,
privately-owned forest lands.

John Grosman, Tomahawk, has become editor of "The
Forestry Grapevine," newsletter for employees of the
Bureau of Forestry, Department of Natural Resources.

Mary Lagerbloom, Merrill, has been named curator of
the newly established museum in that city. The
two-story home built in 1882 by T. B. Scott, a pioneer
lumberman and Merrill’s first mayor, was renovated
under the direction of Mike Weckwerth, also a member
of F.H.A.W. and a member of the board of directors of
the Merrill Historical Society, sponsor of the project.

Jack & Dory Vallier, Mequon, were cited for their
philanthropy at the annual recognition dinner of the
College of Natural Resources, UW-Stevens Point. The
Valliers donated nearly 1,000 acres of land on which
the Treehaven Field Station is located, and
subsequently made a large contribution toward the
construction of its facilities.

Walt Goldsworthy, Three Lakes, was the prime
organizer and master of ceremonies of the dedication
of the Sam Campbell Memorial Forest & Hiking Trail
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